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Hilbre High School Humanities College 
Parents’ Newsletter 

 

3rd October 2016 Week A 
10th October 2016 Week B 

Date Event 

Monday 3rd October 2016  

Tuesday 4th October 2016 Science Trip to Chester Zoo 

Wednesday 5th October 2016 Welcome to KS4 Evening 6.30 -7.30 p.m. 

Thursday 6th October 2016 Silver Duke of Edinburgh practice 6-8th 

Friday 7th October 2016  

Monday 10th October 2016  

Tuesday 11th October 2016 Friends of Hilbre School 6-7 p.m. 
Year 10 Empire Theatre Trip (after school) 

Wednesday 12th October 2016  

Thursday 13th October 2016  

Friday 14th October 2016  

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
What sadness we have all felt this week as we have come to terms with the passing of our colleague 

Julie Turner; and yet what happy memories we have as we think of Julie, her warmth and enthusiasm, 

her passion and love of Hilbre, her family and her children; one of whom Chris, attended Hilbre and has 

gone on to be a successful young man. 

Julie joined us in 2008 and instantly became a popular and much loved member of staff. In her time at 

our school, she had a number of different responsibilities, to which she brought purpose, clarity and 

dedication. In those moments where we could talk about life beyond school, she would delight us with 

passionate stories about her pony, to which she gave endless care. 

Julie Turner: one of those special people who make a deep and resonant impact in the life of the 

school and those who have the pleasure of meeting her. As we think of her husband Colin and her 

family, we think too of the friendship and love she had for all of us at Hilbre. 

Julie Turner: May She Rest in Peace  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mark Bellamy 
Headteacher 
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HILBRE STARS 
 
HOYLE HOUSE 

Name of Student Form 

Lucas Winstanley                 Liam Ouldred 7LHA 

Adam Hynes                        Theo Jones 7KHE 

Charlotte Clark                    Ben Smith 8AMA 

Owen Atherton                    James Phillips 8EGU 

Josh Curtis                          Liam Chalmers 9AEL 

Louise Shaw                        Mollie Behan 9HRO 

Lucy Hayward                      Katie Clark 10TBA 

Lowell Parrish                     Alex Stamatiou 10NMO 

Archie Fletcher                   Anastasia Weaving 11KAR 

Hannah Hughes                   Josh McBeth 11KPE 

 
ROYDEN HOUSE 

Name of Student Form 

Millie Stroh                            Samuel Kershaw 7LMC 

Sian Boileau- Bennett          Jack Fryer 7 EST 

Cailtlin Senior                     Ben Knight 8 NST 

William Leonrd                   Grace Woodley 8 RST 

Ryan Tupou                        Caroline Jones 9 SBU 

Maddy Howcroft                  Sam Coley 9 TMA 

Abbie Tebay                       Thomas Jackson 10 AFY 

George Small                      Natalia Higgins 10 SMK 

Blu Howells                        Millie Johnson 11 FLE 

Niamh Acton                      Jack Hopkins 11 NAR 

 
DEE HOUSE 

 Form 

Harry Birks                        Charlie Crouch 7LRO 

Ben Walsh                         James Starkey 7 CSI 

Thomas Hayes                    Sam Sheridan 8 DHU 

Jack Newman                    Daisy Ward 8 KMI 

Kara Fitzgerald                 Jessica McColgan 9 KTE 

Michael Fenna                   Adam Gunnery 9 SFL 

Megan Mellors                   Jakob Eckl 10 DCR 

Jack Vasey                       Eleanor Rothwell 10 CBO 

Lucas Blake                      Amy Nightingale 11 TSM 

Joseph Armitage               Heather Caul 11 JCL 
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SCHOOL EVENTS THIS TERM 

 
Tuesday 4th October 2016 – 6th Form Science trip Chester Zoo 
Wednesday 5th October 2016 - Welcome to KS4 Evening 6.30-7.30pm 
Thursday 6th - 8th October 2016 - Silver DofE practice  
Tuesday 11th October 2016 - Year 10 Empire Theatre Trip (after school) 
Tuesday 11th October 2016 - Friends of Hilbre High School 6-7pm 
Thursday 20th October 2016 - Year 9 Geography China Workshop 
Thursday 20th October 2016 - Year 7 ‘Meet the Form Teacher’ Evening, 5-7pm 
Friday 21st October 2016 - BREAK FOR HALF TERM  
Monday 24th – Friday 28th October 2016 – SCHOOL CLOSED TO ALL STUDENTS 
Monday 31st October 2016 - School re opens for all students 
 
FOOTBALL TRAINING 
 
All years Wednesdays 3.30 – 4.30pm 
 
RUGBY TRAINING 
 
Boys – Tuesdays 3.30 – 4.30pm 
7 – EMY 
8 – MSM MGA 
9 – SEL 
10 JLO 
11 – AEV  
Under 18 – THO 
 
Girls – Mondays 
Under 13 – EMY 
Under 15 - THO 
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Halloween Party  

On Saturday 29th October, there will be a Halloween party at Oldershaw High School. There will be a 
live band playing (Bayrun Junkies) and hot dogs/snacks available to purchase. Transport will be 
arranged for students. They will be collected from their school at 18:30 hours and returned at 
approximately 21:30 - 21:45 hours. 

Hilbre has been allocated 30 tickets and it is for students in years 9, 10 and 11. 

Tickets cost £2 per student and can be purchased by PC Kelly Atherton email 
athertonk@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 0151 625 5996 ex 211. Bayrun Junkies are a Chester band who perform 
cover-versions of Cold Play, Artic Monkeys, Green Day, Undertones and many more similar bands. 

 
SWITCHING TO EMAIL FOR HOME-SCHOOL COMMUNICATION 
 
This academic year, we have elected to amend our home-school communication procedures to 
facilitate a reduction in paper usage.  In order to achieve this, we now intend to use email as our 
primary means of communication with parents and carers. You will appreciate that this measure is 
likely to enable us to achieve a significant reduction in our stationery costs. With this in mind, may we 
politely request that you notify the School Office of any changes in your e-contact details by e-mailing 
schooloffice@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 
 
THE HILBRE 100 CLUB 
 
In order to recognise and award students worthy of special commendation, this year sees the launch of 
the Hilbre 100 Club. Throughout the year, all subject teachers will be able to award ‘achievement 
points’ to students in every lesson to recognise student attainment, general effort or improvement. At 
the end of each two week cycle the top 100 (i.e. The Hilbre 100) will be personally congratulated by 
the Headteacher in a celebration assembly, during which time there will be an opportunity for the 
successful students to win a prize in the celebration draw that will be held. 
 
As the year progresses, all of the names of the 100 students from each two week cycle will be carried 
forward for an end of term and an end of year draw for extra special prizes. In this way, we shall 
ensure that there is still a chance for a student to win, even if the first time they are not successful. In 
fact, the more times you are in, the more chance you’ll win! 
 

FLU JAB – A MESSAGE FROM TESCOS 

 

SPECIAL OFFER FOR SCHOOLS, FURTHER AND HIGHER EDUCATION ESTABLISHMENTS AND CHARITIES: 

FEE FREE FLU JAB CLINICS (BETWEEN HOURS OF 11.30-2.30) AT YOUR VENUE SUBJECT TO SUITABILITY 

AND CONFIRMATION OF TIMES AND AVAILABILITY IF BOOKING 10+ FLU JABS, COST OF FLU JAB IS £8 PER 

PERSON, PRE BOOKING IS REQUIRED. 

 

For members of the public we are currently offering £9 per jab, but ask in store for a £1 off voucher to 

bring the cost down to £8. If you are considering 500+ flu jabs or vouchers there will be a significant 

saving on the flu jab / voucher price. 

 

The vouchers can be paid for in store or can be arranged to be paid by BACS. Please let us know if you 

are interested now or in the future regarding this programme. (Tesco club card points are also available 

on the flu jabs!) Also anyone in the same household as a Tesco Privilege card holder has a colleague 

price of £4.50. 

mailto:athertonk@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk
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We are also this year again providing an NHS flu jab service for over 18 year olds, for those entitled to 

flu jabs free of charge who fall into risk categories and would have maybe had their jab at their GP; 

this includes (but not limited to) over 65s, pregnant, weakened immune system, long term respiratory 

conditions e.g. chronic asthma or chronic heart conditions to name but a few (only available currently 

in store). 

 

The Pharmacy has one of the longest operating hours for a private flu clinic we believe on the Wirral / 

Merseyside , operating every day, Monday to Friday 8.40am-8pm, Saturday 8.40am-8pm and Sunday 

10am-3pm from September 19th until March 2017. (times may vary subject to availability of staff and / 

or vaccines) 

 

We can vaccinate anyone over the age of 12 privately (with parental consent) with a few exceptions 

due to medication or pregnancy. NHS service is over 18 . 

 

All services are subject to time changes and are at the discretion of the pharmacist at the time of 

vaccination. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any further queries. 

 

Ade McGraa Pharmacist Tesco Pharmacy Bidston 0151 3311629 

 

MATHWATCH UPGRADE 

 

The Mathematics department have just upgraded their access to the improved Mathswatch website and 

therefore had to re-enter all the student data.  The new login details are as follows: 

Website:    vle.mathswatch.com 

Login:        normal school computer login followed by @hilbre (eg 12bloggsj@hilbre) 

Password:  hilbre (please change this on first login). 

All students will receive a tour of the new site in their lessons over the next week.  

If you have any issues relating to either accessing the site or navigating around it, please contact me 

via email at bassettt@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk.  Alternatively your child can speak to their Mathematics 

teacher directly. 

 

Mr A Bassett 

Head of Mathematics 
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ACCESSING SCHOOL SPORTS FIXTURES 

 

All of our school sports fixtures are located in the sports fixtures part of our school website.  The steps 

to find forthcoming fixtures are: 

1. Sports fixtures on the school website 

2. Find and click on sports calendar on the left hand side of the page 

3. Go to list view, located at the top of the page 

4. All fixtures are now located 

The school sports website can also be bookmarked on any smart device.  To do this, follow the 

procedure below. 

1. Open the school website 

2. Go to sports fixtures 

3. Once open set it to your home screen; this will give you access quickly from anywhere. 

Please can we advise all parents to add this page, if your child / ward is representing Hilbre at any 

sport or activity, as the team will be selected and posted within the relevant fixture. 

Coaches 

Rugby  

Year 7 & 8 Girls    Mrs E Myers -    myers@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 7  –       Mrs E Myers –    myerse@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk    

Year 8  -        Mr M Garrett –   garrettm@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 9 & 10 Girls    Mr T Hodson-   hodsont@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 9  -        Mr S Ellis –   elliss@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 10 –       Mr J Lomax –    lomaxj@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 11 –       Mr A Evans –    evansa@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

6th Form –       Mr T Hodson –    hodsont@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

 

Football 

Year 7  -    Mr K Herbert   –  herbertk@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 8  -    Mr R Grieves    –   grievesr@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

        Mr K Teasdale  –   teasdalek@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 9  -    Mr K Teasdale  -   teasdalek@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 10 –    Mr D Critchley  –   critchleyd@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

Year 11 –    Mr K Teasdale  -    teasdalek@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

        Mr R Grieves   -    grievesr@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

6th Form –    Mr K Herbert  -    herbertk@hilbre.wirral.sch.uk 

 

If you have any queries regarding Football or Rugby please email the relevant coach directly.  

 

Thank you. 
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Meal Deal 
Available from the canteen every day and includes: 
Main meal and cake/cookie/fruit/pudding for £2.34 
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Now running Monday to Friday 

8:00am—8:30am 
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